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To: Mr. Villu Kove, Chief Justice
Supreme Court of the Republic of Estonia

Honorable Chief Justice Kove,
Dear Villuy,

I hope this letter finds You and Your esteemed colleagues at the Supreme Court of the Republic
of Estonia well and in good health.

I am writing this letter to kindly inform You that on December 10t 2024, Judge Nexhmi
Rexhepi was elected as the new President of the Constitutional Court of the Republic of
Kosovo. I conclude my mandate as President and as Judge of the Constitutional Court of the
Republic of Kosovo on 30 December 2024 and President Rexhepi will take over the leadership
of our Court.

One of the most enriching and rewarding aspects of my Presidency has been the opportunity
to collaborate with esteemed colleagues and institutions such as the one You represent. This
is particularly important for a young Constitutional Court such as the one of Republic of
Kosovo as it gradually, but successfully builds its constitutional justice tradition. Therefore, I
wish to take this opportunity to express once again my deepest gratitude for the fruitful
collaboration, friendship and support extended by the Supreme Court of the Republic of
Estonia. More particularly, we remain profoundly grateful, among others, for Your support in
our Court’s efforts to join the Conference of European Constitutional Courts - an aspiration
that we hope will finally materialize during the upcoming Circle of Presidents meeting in
February 2025.

Finally, while expressing the deep conviction that the friendly cooperation between our two
Courts will be continued and strengthened during President Rexhepi’s leadership, I avail
myself of this opportunity to renew to You and Your esteemed colleagues the assurances of
highest consideration and respect. While hoping that our professional paths cross again in the
future, I also extend my best wishes for Your continued success, prosperity and a wonderful
holiday season ahead.

It has been a pleasure collaborating with You! Thank you!
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